
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Health Services Director, or designee, to execute on
behalf of the County Agreement #23-651-2 with Health Career Connection, Inc., a
corporation, to provide public health and healthcare interns, not to exceed $7,500 per intern,
and cumulative payments over $90,000 per annual term, for professional educational
experience in health care management practices at Contra Costa Regional Medical Center
(CCRMC), Contra Costa Health Centers, and Health Services Administration to benefit
County patients for the period from April 1, 2022 until terminated by either party. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
Approval of this agreement will result in budgeted expenditures of up to $90,000 annually
and is funded 100% by Hospital Enterprise Fund I. 

BACKGROUND: 
This internship program between Health Career Connection, Inc. and the County is intended
as a professional educational experience for the contractor’s public health and healthcare
interns. It is anticipated and expected that Interns will be assigned projects and assignments
that are vocational in nature and that 

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY ADMINISTRATOR RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   04/12/2022 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Diane Burgis, District III
Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV
Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  Anna Roth,
925-957-2670

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the Board
of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    April  12, 2022 
Monica Nino, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: June McHuen, Deputy

cc: L Walker,   M Wilhelm   
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To: Board of Supervisors

From: Anna Roth, Health Services Director

Date: April  12, 2022

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Agreement #23-651-2 with Health Career Connection, Inc.





BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)
interns will perform assignments that are beneficial and necessary to the mission of helping
patients. The contractor has recruited a number of students to participate in the internship
program at County facilities, including CCRMC, Contra Costa Health Centers, and Health
Services Administrative offices. Interns shall be placed with the County for ten weeks,
during which time they shall participate in health care management and other intern
activities under the training and supervision of the County. 

Under Agreement #23-651-1, the contractor will provide public health and healthcare
interns to the County who will obtain experience in health care management practices at
CCRMC, Health Centers and Health Services Administration for the period April 1, 2022
until terminated by either party. This agreement includes mutual indemnification to hold
harmless both parties for any claims arising out of the performance of this agreement.

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
If this agreement is not approved, the County will not utilize the contractor’s public health
and healthcare interns to gain professional educational experience and help County patients.


